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CONGRATULATIONS
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If you are aware that your child/ren 
will not be attending Adam Road 
Primary School in 2019 can you please 
advise the office as soon as possible.

SWIMMING 

LESSONS

NOTES DUE 

BACK FRIDAY 2 

NOVEMBER
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FACTION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

YEAR 3 GIRLS

Kayarni 42

Jakeeta 40

YEAR 3 BOYS

Jacob 74

Doug 30

YEAR 4 GIRLS

Shaylie 40

Kayla 26

Miley 26

YEAR 4 BOYS

Zac 66

Jonathon 26

Tom 26

YEAR 5 GIRLS

Ja-Melia 60

Mia 36

YEAR 5 BOYS

Alfie 54

Kai 38

YEAR 6 GIRLS

Anna 66

Bianca 42

YEAR 6 BOYS

Kurtis 60

Riley 42

TEAM GAME SHIELD SCORES

KEP
4TH

KAAL
3RD
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2ND
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1ST

OVERALL SHIELD

KEP
4TH
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3RD
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MAR
1ST
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PBS has begun at Adam Road Primary School.  
PBS, Positive Behaviour Support, is a new 
program we are implementing at our school from 
PP to Year 6 to assist all students in managing 
their behaviour. 
As the name suggests the program is based on supporting 
(acknowledging) positive (appropriate) behaviour.  We have 
developed a behaviour matrix where we have listed the 
behaviours we expect from our students.  These behaviours 
are categorised under the headings of our five values.  Part of 
the program involves collecting data to determine areas that 
need improvement and then targeting this behaviour to gain the 
improvement sought.  We have also modified our Values Awards 
to small brightly coloured business cards that are awarded to 
students displaying behaviours from our matrix.  We will continue 
to use the consequences currently in place for inappropriate 
behaviour.

We had another fantastic Faction Carnival last Friday thanks to 

the great work of Mr and Mrs Sheedy and many members of our 
staff.  A feature of our carnivals is the high level of participation by 
all students.  The large number and variety of events ensures there 
is something for everyone and there is a great balance between 
competition and fun. A small band of P&C volunteers worked 
hard in providing morning teas and lunches to again raise funds for 
our students. Thank you.

Every two years we survey our school community to gather 
feedback from parents/carers, staff and students. These surveys 
are done online.  You will have received an email with a link to 
complete the survey and I encourage everyone to complete 
this for us. The more responses we get the more useful the 
information is in helping us plan for the future.

If you have not received an email from us either we don’t have 
your email address or it has changed.  Please contact our office to 
update your details.

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

P&C NEWS

Please follow us on our Facebook page Adam Road Primary P & C Association Inc. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

FOR TERM 4

Sushi Day – Friday 16 November 

Pizza Day – Wednesday 7 December

Silly Sock Day – Monday 10 December

A BIG shout out to everyone who 
contributed some time out of 
their day to assist with the Faction 
Carnival cake stall and BBQ. Your 
time was greatly appreciated. All 
money raised will go towards the 
undercover area makeover.

END OF YEAR PARTY  
THURSDAY 13 DECEMBER 
MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW
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Symposium Waste Management 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

On Monday October 22, 
Room 21 joined with Room 
4 to do an audit on the 
symposium rubbish. We 
tipped all the rubbish onto 
a big plastic sheet. It was 
disgusting and the smell 
was an assault on our 
olfactory sense.  

 

It was really awful to see 
how the students were not 
putting their rubbish into 
the correct bins. There was 
food inside plastic bags, 
yogurt containers in with 
the scrunchables and 
plastic and paper in the 
food buckets. Not Good!! 

We tipped all the rubbish 
onto a large drop sheet and 
began to sort it all into the 
correct bins. We had rubber 
gloves to protect our hands 
but it was still pretty gross!! 
It wasn’t long and it was all 
sorted. Great team work!! 

The drop sheet was 
cleared and all the 
rubbish was in the 
correct bins!! 

Some of us scrubbed the bins 
out…they were so clean you 
could eat out of them!! 

It is important to make sure 
we get our rubbish in the 
correct bins. 

We had a big chat about where things should go:  

1. FOOD WASTE: Only food stuff in the food 
waste bucket 

2. SCRUNCHABLES: Soft plastics like gladwrap, 
plastic bags (not zip lock) and wrappers can 
go in the scrunchables bin.  

3. CANS AND GLASS: Only cans and glass in this 
bin. 

4.  PAPER AND CARDBOARD:  Paper and 
cardboard only in this bin 

5.  GENERAL WASTE: All other waste goes in this 
bin (red). Things that have been polluted by 
food like choc milk cartons, juice boxes, zip 
lock plastic bags, yogurt containers, straws, 
cheese and biscuit dip packs all belong here.  

So let’s think about our health by eating fresh food 
and let’s think about the planet by reducing the 
amount of waste we produce. This way everyone 
benefits! 

Please use our new bin system correctly! 

Mrs Cogan and students of Room 21. 



POTATO HARVEST 

SILKWORMS
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The Kindergarten classes recently dug up the potatoes they were growing and made a delicious Frittata for lunch.

The Kindergarten classes have been keenly studying the lifecycle of silkworms. They especially enjoyed holding the 
caterpillars and watching them spin cocoons. We found out that the cocoons can be used in the process of making soap.
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THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 1, Year 1 at 2.15pm

Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or 
upholding our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Willoh  
Room 2	 Alex, Maddison
Room 3	 Richard, Roscoe

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Brody 
Room 5	 Leighanna
Room 6	 Amelia, Tracey

YEAR 3
Room 7	 Briella, Tyler 
Room  8	 James

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Rosie
Room 17	 Jessica

YEAR 5
Room 12	 Kai
Room 13	 Jacob

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Chaiyse, Faith
Room 19	 Kurtis, Shelby
Room 21	 Drew, Macy

Term 4 – Dates To Remember

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

5 5 November 6 November
Interschool 
Jumps (selected 
students)

7 November 8 November 9 November
Interschool 
Athletics 
(selected 
students)

6 12 November 13 November 14 November 15 November
2019 Pre-Primary 
Parent Meeting 
@ 9am, Library

LAPATHON

16 November
Assembly 
Room 18 @ 
2.15pm

7 19 November
Swimming Lesson

20 November 21 November 22 November 23 November

8 26 November

Swimming Lesson

27 November
2019 
Kindergarten 
Orientation @ 
9.30am

28 November 29 November 30 November



Community Notices
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Each finisher will receive a medal to wear loud and 
IRONKIDS T-shirt.
Get the whole family involved with the IRONKIDS 
Family Wave; with an emphasis on safety, fitness and 
fun. A great day out for all, with a random prize draw 
afterwards.
More information http://ap.ironman.com/triathlon/
events/asiapac/ironman/western-australia/events/
ironkids-busselton.aspx#ixzz5Uokf8IBb

Calling all kids aged 7-13! 
Become an IRONKIDS Champion on Saturday 1 December 2018 when you 

complete the kid’s only version of the IRONMAN Western Australia.

Bunbury Men of Song Boys Ensemble
Bunbury Men of Song Boys ensemble are now taking applications for 
members in 2019.
The Bunbury Men of Song Boys aims to foster excellence in 
singing within an enjoyable and educational setting. We believe that 
strengthening this art form to provide a forum for men and boys 
to sing together will help to encourage their participation in music, 
foster a sense of team work and accomplishment, and in doing so 
strengthen our community.
Bunbury Men of Song Boys rehearse Tuesdays 4-5pm St Augustine’s 
Uniting Church Mangle Street Bunbury.
For more information or to apply please go to www.
bunburymenofsong.com.au/bmos-boys-choir/ or contact the musical 
director Mr Ian Mills at millsmusic@bigpond.com 

WAAPA Summer School 2018/2019
This Summer WAAPA at ECU, Mt Lawley is offering an exciting 
performing arts program for students from Years 1 to 12. The 
Summer School includes classes in RAP, Acting, Dance, Drama, 
Screen Performance, Music Theatre and of course, how to perform 
Shakespeare. For information about the fantastic courses on offer 
please visit WAAPA Summer School or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at 
g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au
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OSHClub News 
Before School / After School Care Program  
 

OSHClub News  
Before School/After School Program 
Program Update 
Hello Adam Road Families,  
 
We have been preparing for Halloween by decorating our room and dressing up in some spooky 
costumes throughout the week! 
The weather has been lovely so we decided to make the most of it by playing playground 
chasey, having afternoon tea picnics and even a Halloween scavenger hunt outside. 
For those who have been keeping an eye on our tadpoles, we are VERY happy to announce that 
we FINALLY have two frogs! We will be releasing them when they lose their tails completely. 
We do still have one late bloomer which we named Tiny and hopefully he grows his arms soon.  
 
OSHCLUB VACATION CARE! 
Over the school holidays we have 3 services that run fantastic programs from Tuart Forest 
Primary School, Kingston Primary School and Cooinda Primary School. Just like the school term 
we are open from 7am to 6pm and have a whole range of fun things to see and do planned. 
There are excursions and incursions, themed days where children can dress up if they wish, 
cooking, group games, arts & crafts, construction, outside games and so much more! If you 
have any questions or want some more information about before/after school care or vacation 
care just pop in and see us in room 14 or give us a call! We would love to hear from you! 
 
Your OSHClub Staff 
Darcie & Rhiannon 
 
Next Week’s Activities 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Before Care 
Activities 

Skeleton 
Pictures 

Scary Stories Jelly Worms Monopoly 
Giant Snakes & 

Ladders 

After Care 
Activities 

Day of the 
Dead Masks 

Air Dry Clay 
Creations 

HALLOWEEN 
PARTY 

Spooky 
Biscuits 

NACHOS 

Parent Information 

OSHC program phone: 0421 705 749 
Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Assistant: Darcie McLeod 
OSHClub Head Office: 1300 395 735  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an 
account online at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via 
your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the 
program. 

 


